STATE BOARD OF HEATING, VENTILATION, AIR-CONDITIONING AND REFRIGERATION CONTRACTORS

BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

DATE:
November 8, 2017
TIME:
10:53 a.m.

PLACE:
500 N. Calvert Street

3rd Floor Conference Room

Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT:
James Johnson, Chairman

Charles Smith

Ezio Rebechi

Fontaine Smallwood

Steve Schmidt

James Berndt

ABSENT:
Jack Wilson
Albert Holley

STAFF 
PRESENT:
Robin Bailey, Executive Director

Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General

Naterra Bailey, Administrative Specialist
CALL TO ORDER
Chairman, James Johnson, called the Business Meeting of the State Board of Heating, Ventilation, Air-Conditioning and Refrigeration (“HVACR”) Contractors to Order at 10:53 a.m. at 500 N. Calvert Street, Room 302 Baltimore, MD 21202.

EXECUTIVE SESSION
The State Board of Heating, Ventilation, Air-Conditioning and Refrigeration (“HVACR”) Contractors (“Board”) went into Executive Session, 500 N. Calvert Street, 3rd Floor Conference Room, and Baltimore, Maryland 21202 at 11:20 a.m.  The purpose of the meeting was to discuss with counsel the eligibility of license applicants and review examinations.
Upon completion of the Executive Session, Motion was made by Mr. Smith, seconded by Mr. Berndt and unanimously carried to convene to the public meeting at 11:34 a.m. 

APPROVAL OF THE FINDING OF THE EXECUTIVE SESSION

The members reviewed the findings of the Executive Session held on November 8, 2017. 
MOTION was made by Mr. Smith, seconded by Mr. Smallwood, and unanimously carried to accept the findings of the Executive Session.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The members reviewed the minutes of the September 13, 2017, Business Meeting, MOTION made by Mr. Smith, seconded by Mr. Smallwood, and unanimously approved the minutes as written.
Mr. Johnson informed the Board that Jack Wilson Sr. had resigned from the Board. Ms. Kinstler stated that although Mr. Wilson had submitted a resignation letter, the Secretary’s Office still must be notified to complete the process. Ms. Bailey informed the Board that she had already sent the proper notifications to the Secretary’s Office but that Mr. Wilson must still be considered a member of the Board until she is notified that his resignation is accepted.
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE 
An oral report for the Complaint Committee was presented. The Complaint Committee reviewed sixteen (16) of which five (5) was sent to precharge review, three (3) were closed, eight (8) in investigation. Ms. Bailey informed the Board that the complaint numbers are used when giving the complaint report. Chairman Johnson asked why the numbers needed to be reflected to which Ms. Bailey explained that complaints are tracked by case number and reflected by case number during public meetings and in the minutes of public meetings, because pending complaints are not public record, but allow for the tracking of complaints by staff, complainants and respondents. Mr. Smith stated that the next Complaint Committee meeting would start at 9:00 a.m. due to the volume of complaints, to allow for all complaints to be reviewed without delaying the meeting.
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MOTION was made by Mr. Smith, seconded by Mr. Smallwood, and unanimously carried to approve the Complaint Committee Report.
Application Review Committee

Mr. Rebechi gave an oral report of the Application Review Committee Eleven (11) applications reviewed Six (6) applications approved of which there were two (2) masters and four (4) journeymen; one (1) denied and four (4) pending. Five (5) conduct applications were reviewed and administratively approved Mr. Rebechi recused himself from the review of one application due to a conflict of interest.
MOTION was made by Mr. Smith, seconded by Mr. Smallwood and unanimously carried to approve the Application Review Committee report.
OLD BUSINESS
None.
NEW BUSINESS
None.
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
None.

CORRESPONDENCE
The Board responded to an email from Jeremy Williams inquiring whether the state of Maryland plans to implement a requirement for operators of ammonia refrigeration systems to be licensed. Mr. Smith stated that the Board cannot speak for the legislature, but the Board is not pursuing such legislation this session. Counsel Kinstler referenced Business Regulation, Annotated Code of Maryland, §9A–103(10), providing a license exceptions for an individual regularly employed by the owner of property, or the owner’s agent, to engage in maintenance and repair work.
There was an invitation to the Board dated December 2, 2017 from the Maryland Plumbing and Mechanical Inspector’s Association (MPMIA) to attend their annual event in Grasonville on the same date as the next Board meeting, December 13, 2017, but the Board members indicated they would be attending the Board meeting.

COUNSEL REPORT
None.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT
Ms. Bailey reported the PSI exam statistics for the month of September 2017:




Candidates Tested

Passed

Failed

Pass %
	Total
	                       45
	                    20
	24
	                   44%


Cumulative

	Total
	                        454
	                    174
	               272
	                   38%


Testing to date

	Total
	                        8445
	                  3651
	             4794
	                   43%


Ms. Bailey reported the PSI exam statistics for the month of October 2017:




Candidates Tested

Passed

Failed

Pass %
	Total
	                       52
	22
	28
	42%


Cumulative

	Total
	                        484
	195
	281
	40%


Testing to date

	Total
	                        8497
	3673
	4824
	                   43%


ADJOURNMENT
With no further business, a motion was made by Mr. Smith, seconded by Mr. Berndt, and unanimously carried that the State Board of Heating, Ventilation, Air-Conditioning, and Refrigeration Contractors adjourn at 11:41 a.m.
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